

February 20, 2014

Let's Protect America's Health from Fracking

Dear President Obama and state officials,

As doctors, nurses, researchers and other health professionals, we are deeply concerned about fracking and its growing threat to public health and the environment. Fracking operations often use toxic chemicals, generate millions of gallons of wastewater that can be laced with cancer-causing and even radioactive material, and release volatile organic compounds (VOCs) and other harmful pollutants into the air we breathe. Each of these fracking threats is increasingly taking its toll, including:

- Fracking and its toxic waste have contaminated drinking water sources from Pennsylvania to New Mexico;
- There is a growing number of documented cases of individuals suffering acute and chronic health effects while living near fracking operations – including nausea, rashes, dizziness, headaches and nose bleeds;
- Physicians reviewing medical records in Pennsylvania have called these illnesses "the tip of the iceberg" of fracking impacts on health; and
- A study by researchers at the University of Colorado School of Public Health showed that people living within a half-mile of fracking wells had higher health risks, including cancer.

Given this toll of drilling damage, the prudent and precautionary response would be to halt fracking wherever it's already happening and ban new fracking. But instead, the oil and gas industry is seeking to expand fracking at a frenzied pace, even into areas which provide drinking water for millions of Americans.

In light of the foregoing, we urge you to take two immediate steps to protect families and communities on the frontlines of fracking: First, you should call to close the loopholes that make fracking exempt from key provisions of our nation's bedrock environmental and public health laws, including our nation's hazardous waste law, the Resource Conservation and Recovery Act (RCRA). Second, please heed the

recommendation of your administration's fracking advisory committee and declare sensitive areas – including places that provide drinking water for millions of Americans – as "off-limits" to fracking.

We as health professionals are also calling for a ban on fracking and its toxic waste here in Massachusetts. With the prospect of fracking coming to the Pioneer Valley, and of billions of gallons of toxic wastewater next door if fracking is allowed in New York, we need to stop the fracking threat now.

Left unchecked, fracking will soon emerge as one of the greatest environmental health threats we have faced in a generation. We urge you to take action now.

Sincerely,

Phil Brown

Professor, Environmental Health, Northeastern Bouve College of Health Sciences

Aline C. Gubrium

Associate Professor, Community Health Education, University of Massachusetts Amherst

Alexander Suvorov

Assistant Professor, School of Public Health & Health Sciences, University of Massachusetts Amherst

Laura N. Vandenberg

Assistant Professor, Environmental Health Sciences, University of Massachusetts Amherst

Lisa Wexler

Associate Professor and Division Director, Community Health Studies, University of Massachusetts Amherst

Ezra Wood

Assistant Professor, Environmental Health, University of Massachusetts Amherst

Ning Zhang

Assistant Professor, Health Policy and Management, University of Massachusetts Amherst

Alex Belkin

Pre-Med Student, EMT, Brandeis University

Lucy M. Candib

Professor, Family Medicine and Community Health, University of Massachusetts Medical School

Suzanne B. Cashman

Professor and Director of Community Health, University of Massachusetts Medical School

Robert Goldberg

Professor, Quantitative Health Sciences, University of Massachusetts Medical School

Jennifer Thornton

Clerk, Public Health & Health Sciences, University of Massachusetts Amherst

Paul R. Odgren

Associate Professor, Cell and Developmental Biology, University of Massachusetts Medical School

Joseph DiFranza

Department of Family Medicine and Community Health, University of Massachusetts Medical School

Barry Saver

Department of Family Medicine and Community Health, University of Massachusetts Medical School

Doris B. Burford

RN, Boston Medical Center

Gwendolyn Wong

Writer and Curator, Alzheimer Research Forum

Mary Lindholm

University of Massachusetts Memorial Medical Center

Lisa Nicholson

Residency Program Coordinator, University of Massachusetts Medical School

Edwin D. Boudreaux

Professor, Departments of Emergency Medicine, Psychiatry, and Quantitative Health Sciences, University of Massachusetts Medical School

Merav Socolovsky

Department of Cancer Biology, University of Massachusetts Medical School

Mark Bisanzo

Division Director, Division of Global Health and International Emergency Medicine, University of Massachusetts Medical School

David Gilchrist

Family Practice, University of Massachusetts Memorial Medical Center

Desree Polevy

Registered Nurse, Newton-Wellesley Hospital

Susan Barisano

Registered Nurse, Massachusetts General Hospital

Jackie O'Brien

Registered Nurse, Holy Family Hospital

Susan Hellerstein

Obstetrician/Gynecologist, Brigham and Women's Hospital

Stephanie Van Dam

Registered Nurse, Whittier Health Network

Iris Vicencio-Rasku

Nurse

Lauren Napolitana

Nurse

David Bellinger

Professor, Environmental Health, Harvard School of Public Health

Candace Nelson

Research Fellow, Department of Environmental Health, Harvard School of Public Health

May-Lorie Saint Laurent

Research Study Coordinator, Institute for Community Inclusion

Anthony Robbins

MD, MPA, Tufts University School of Medicine

D'Janapha Fortune

health educator

Sharon Callender

RN, MPH, Mattapan Community Health Center

Mardge Cohen

MD

Angela Nannini

Associate Professor, Northeastern University Bouve College of Health Sciences

Sylvia Hobbs

Manager, Center for Health Information and Analysis

Andrea Chiger Medical Student, Boston University School of Medicine

Mary Ann Kopydlowski RN, Boston Healthcare for the Homeless (BHCH)

David Arond MD, MPH, Tufts University School of Medicine

Penelope Wells CEO, SADD, Inc

Barbara Estabrook MSPH, CHES, Research Program Director, UMass Medical School

Florette Willis Health Policy Analyst, CPS

Erica Streit-Kaplan Outreach and Enrollment Coordinator, Community Catalyst